
PESSP governor report- December 2020 (to be added to website after meeting) 

The Impact Document 2019/20 which was completed in July 2020 and placed on the 
school website, reflected an underspend of £2000 which needs to be spent by March 
31st 2021. In discussion with the School Business Officer (SBO) we are confident 
that this will be spent appropriately by the deadline to support the physical literacy 
and development of our children. In November we received the first payment 
£9333.00 for SSPF, of this we have already spent funds on affiliation to Rural 
Derbyshire School Sport Partnership (RDSSP), CPD training for 3 staff and First Aid 
Training – REAL PE, resources and equipment. 

The staff have provided a comprehensive programme of activities during curriculum 
as well as across the other curriculum areas which is supporting a minimum of 30 
minutes of physical activity for each child. Due to Covid-19 regulations I am unable 
to be involved directly with this work but I am confident that the quality and range of 
fundamental skills and personal physical development is consistently delivered and 
access to the virtual challenges provided by RDSSP are being utilised to best effect. 
The positive impact of the new equipment has been seen both during Curriculum 
and Playtimes. 

The wrap around care was unable to run during the summer term due to Covid-19 
restrictions. Following the lifting of some of the restrictions, parents were canvased 
at the beginning of the school term and there was no take up for the breakfast or 
after school’s clubs. They were canvassed again at the end of autumn term 1 and 
there was no take up for the breakfast club but there was for the after school club. 
Therefore, this recommenced at the beginning of autumn term 2 and is run on 
Tuesdays from 3:30 to 4:30 by LJ. The content of the club ranges from sport, games, 
creative tasks and hopefully in the future baking.  

HYPAC- contact was made with parents in September and again at the end of 
October. All letters and information are on file with the school. 

It is hoped that HYPAC, with a changed format, will resume in late January only 
using the Village hall at this time rather than compromise the safety of the school. 
Meetings have been held with the leaders as well as communications directly with 
the Youth Sports Trust (YST) The AGM, to be held in the village hall or via zoom, will 
be held in early January. 

By Liz Broomhead MBE 

  

 


